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August 4, 2021 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 

WATER DIVISION 
CONCORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

RSA 482-A:8, Env-Wt 202, Env-C 205.03 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services Wetlands Bureau (NHDES) is providing notice of a public 
hearing to be held on Friday, August 13, 2021 beginning at 6:30 p.m.  The purpose of this public hearing is to receive 
public comments on NHDES application #2021-01624, submitted by the NH Department of Safety, proposing to dredge 
800 cubic yards of material from 8,365 square feet of previously dredged lakebed, and reconfigure the existing docking 
facility.  The location of the proposed project is 31 Dock Road, Gilford, Tax Map/Block/Lot/Unit:  242-184-000.   
 
The public hearing will be held at:  Conference Room, Gilford Town Offices, 47 Cherry Valley Road, Gilford, NH 
 
The public hearing will be digitally recorded, and made part of NHDES application #2021-01624.   
 
In addition to oral public comments, NHDES encourages members of the public to submit written comments either by 
email, or first-class mail to: NHDES, 29 Hazen Drive, PO Box 95, Concord, NH 03302-0095.  Written comments must be 
received by the deadline date, August 20, 2021, to be considered in the final decision of NHDES application #2021-
01624.   
 
Paper copies of NHDES application #2021-01624 may be reviewed at NHDES, 29 Hazen Drive, Concord, NH by emailing 
the Public Information Center to schedule an appointment for document review. 
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